








Vevay Township Board of Trustees 

July 12, 2023, Minutes 

Supervisor Report: DDA Update. There is commercial interest in the Frederick farm off Jewett 
Road. Supervisor Lazet provided an update on the cmTent condition of the pavilion floor. 

Supervisor Report: Hall Renovation Update. The renovation is complete. Clerk Kean 
recommended the landscaping be updated. Supervisor Lazet explained the new State Budget 1 % 
Revenue Sharing increase contingency on the obligation of ARP A funds by December 31, 2023. 

Supervisor Report: Re-issue Ownership Certificate of Burial Rights. The Board continued the 
discussion on the interpretation of the word re-issue as it relates to the $20.00 fee for the Re-issue 
Ownership Certificate for Burial Rights. This matter will be brought back at the next meeting which 
will revise the current fee schedule by removing the fee. 

MOTION Lacasse, seconded Lewis, to authorize a moratorium on the $20.00 fee for the Re-issue 
Ownership Certificate of Burial Rights fee. 

Roll Call Vote Ayes: Lacasse, Lewis, Lazet, Kean, & McNeilly 
Nays: None 

Supervisor Report: Trap Shooters New Structures. The strnctures were only temporary and have 
been removed. 

Treasurer Report: General Fund Financial, Revenue Sharing, Tax Collection, and 
Comparison Graphs. Treasurer Lewis reviewed and explained each of the graphs including a new 
graph comparing historical usage for Consumers Energy and AOS (Copier). 

Clerk Report: Election Update. A new State funded "drive up" drop box for Elections has been 
ordered. Clerk Kean provided specific updates on the new legislation that was passed to implement 
Proposal 2. Due to our precinct size, under 10,000 voters, Vevay Township cannot process absent 
voter ballots during the 9 days of early voting. Due to the legislative changes, the budgeted 
additional tabulator will need to be purchased. 

Clerk Report: Public Comment Regarding Proposed New Office Hours. The resident response 
was favorable. Several inquired about evening hours. Board members contacted residents 
individually and explained the reason for changing the office hours, Friday and evening hours by 
appointment, and the new interactive website. After explanation, residents were favorable to the 
change. 

Trustee McNeilly: Planning Commission. The Planning Commission continues to review the 
Home Occupation Ordinance amendment, as well as Chapter 16 - Special Land Uses. A sub­
committee has been established to address the Wind Energy Ordinance. 

Any Other Business. None 

Additional Public Comment. Resident John Fischer spoke on Township Business. 

Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 7:33 p.m. 

Jo 
Recorder Deputy Clerk Ruttan 
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